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 B.M. Shaughnessy Dear Ms Fieldsend,

Re: Application Nos.

a) 2017/5429/P  - 2017/5430/P

b) 2017/5431/P  -2017/5432/P

It is clear from these 4 applications submitted by  Europayphone Ltd that they are intending 

to gain permission to populate the two most crowded sections of West End Lane with 

phone kiosks which are unwelcome and obstructive  in terms  of a) a very congested 

transport interchange and b) a row of busy local shops. Some years ago this 

neighbourhood was promised a Master Plan by Camden Council  which was not achieved  

and we are  left increasingly vulnerable to applications like this (along with others for 

inappropriate signage and commercial activity) in the centre of West Hampstead.

As West Hampstead has a PTALrating of 6 and was made an intensification area by the 

Mayor of London, thousands of people pass  and will be passing along the pavements of 

the  central area and these kiosks  will multiply the pedestrian problems we are already 

having  as they are sited  on the walkway with no effort made to set them to one side out of 

the way of foot traffic.

The open design of the kiosks is also shortsighted as the traffic/noise levels on this major 

northsouth route  are significant and little thought seems to have gone into adapting the 

design to the environment.  

Another point which is not stricyly a planning consideration is that a previous phone box on 

the corner of Sherriff Road and West End Lane was often damaged, hardly used (except 

for business card advertising), vandalised and finally removed. There seems no justification 

in the age of mobile phones to return to this out-of-date and redundant  technology and it is 

remarkable that the applicant has  totally failed to consult either with Camden Council 

planning, or any community representative/group.

For the reasons given, we request that you refuse applications the four kiosk applications 

2017/5429-30-31&32P.
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07/10/2017  17:46:272017/5430/P OBJ Linda I believe this should be refused on the grounds that we do not need additional telephone 

boxes along WEL due today’s climate where majority of public use their own mobile 

phones,

The telephone boxes that are already installed are either used for flyposting/ toilets or to 

dump rubbish,

I believe that these should be removed as they serve no purpose
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